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The Denver A&M Club
Cordially Invites You To The

2013 Aggie Muster
featuring

R. C. Slocum
Football Coach

Sunday, April 21, 2013
4:00 - 5:00 p.m. Social Hour • 5:00 p.m. Dinner

Highlands Masonic Lodge
3550 Federal Boulevard, Denver, CO 80211

For more Muster details and registration please go to page 11 or visit www.denveraggies.com.

Muster Registration: Advance payment is required. You can register for Muster online 
through the DAMC website at www.denveraggies.com and make payment via PayPal, or you 
can complete the registration form on page 11 of this newsletter and mail a check to the address 
shown. Payments must be received no later than Sunday, April 14, 2013.

If you have questions regarding Muster, please contact Muster Chair Lindsey Hareell at 
lindseyharrell@gmail.com. or denver.aggie@gmail.com.

Muster Speaker contd. on page 9

R.C. Slocum is the 
winningest football 
coach in Texas A&M’s 
history. After his last 
season at A&M in 
2002, he had compiled 
a career record of 
123-47-2 (.721). The 
123 victories in his first 
14 years ranks eighth 

all-time and puts him in the company of coaching 
legends such as Barry Switzer (137), Tom 
Osborne (137), Steve Spurrier (132), Joe Paterno 
(131), LaVell Edwards (129), Amos Alonzo Stagg 
(128), and Bud Wilkerson (124). 

Slocum won six championships as head 
coach of the Aggies; three SWC titles, two Big 
12 South Division titles, and the 1998 Big 12 
Conference Championship. He was league Coach 
of the Year four times and was runner up for 

National Coach of the Year honors in 1994. His 
teams went to 11 bowl games with five of those 
being New Year’s Day bowls. On 10 occasions, 
the Aggies, under Slocum, finished ranked in 
the AP Top 25 and three times finished in the 
Top Ten. During Slocum’s tenure, the Aggies 
were especially hard to beat at home where they 
won .854 of their games at Kyle Field. At home, 
the Aggies compiled 22 and 29 game winning 
streaks. In conference play, A&M compiled a 
Southwest Conference record unbeaten streak 
of 29 games; four straight seasons without a 
loss. As Texas A&M closed out the Southwest 
Conference era, Slocum’s winning percentage 
of .865 (44-6-2) was the best in league history 
besting the .797 percentage set by the legendary 
Darrel Royal of the University of Texas. 

R.C. is a native of Orange, Texas where he 
Texas A&M Club of Denver

Denver A&M Club

JOIN US ON
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Call for Muster Silent Auction Items
Do you have anything you would like to donate for our Muster Silent Auction? Last year we raised over 

$1500 for our scholarship fund! Please help us do it again. All donations are TAX-DEDUCTIBLE and 
documentation is supplied. Past donations have 
included: • Tickets to sporting events, theatre, ballet 
• Autographed memorabilia - Aggie athletes are an 
extra big hit! • Discounts, coupons or gift certificates 
for spas, haircuts, gyms and dining • Free nights at 
luxury accommodations • Snowboard, jewelry, etc.

Items less than $10 in value may be bundled 
together for auction purposes. Please contact 
Sarah Spivey at denver.aggie@gmail.com or 
720.579.4920 if you are interested in donating to the 
silent auction. Proceeds from the auction benefit our 
scholarship fund, which helps Colorado high school 
students to attend Texas A&M.

Auction items on display at the 2008 Muster.

2013 AGGIE MUSTER
Speaker: R. C. Slocum, Football Coach

Remember, your 2012-2013 membership expires the day before Muster, so you must renew your 
membership for 2013-2014 while registering for the dinner to the get the member discount at Muster.

Date: Sunday, April 21, 2013

Location: Highlands Masonic Lodge

 3550 Federal Boulevard

 Denver, CO 80211

Time:	 4	-	5	pm	Social	Hour	•	5	pm	Dinner	

Cost: Members  $24

 Non-Members $28

 Children 12 & Under FREE

 Ceremony Only $10

The cost of your ticket to the 2013 Denver A&M Muster 
includes your meal, and Muster speaker presentation.

Muster Registration: Advance payment is required. You can register for Muster online through the DAMC website at www.denver-
aggies.com and make payment via PayPal, or you can complete the registration form on page 11 of this newsletter and mail a 
check to the address shown. Payments must be received no later than Wednesday, April 17, 2013. If you have questions regard-
ing Muster, please contact Muster Chair Lindsey Harrell at lindseylharrell@gmail.com.
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Opportunity Award Scholarship

Each year through the University’s Opportunity Award Scholarship program, the Denver 
A&M Club awards scholarships to incoming freshmen that are residents within the Club’s 

region. This year the Club will be giving out thousands of dollars in scholarships. The applicant 
pool determines the number of scholarships given and the amounts. The scholarship recipients 
are selected by the scholarship committee, which is made up of club officers. Applicants must 
reside within the Club’s region and must be admitted to the University as freshmen for the Fall 
2013 semester. For more information about the Opportunity Award Scholarship, please visit the 
Scholarship web page on the Texas A&M website at https://scholarships.tamu.edu. 
The 2014 scholarship recipients will be announced at the summer picnic.

Meet the 
2012 
Denver
A&M 
Scholarship 
Recipients2012 Scholarship Recipients

Austin Bennett
As far as describing my first year at TAMU here goes: I wake up, I go to class, I 
do homework, I eat, I sleep some, I do it again. Taking engineering is bad enough. 
Taking 19 credit hours both semesters is awful. But my classes are worthwhile and I 
truly feel like I’m in, not necessarily an extended family, but at the very least the most 
tight knit of communities. Thank you.

Allison Burenheide
Howdy! My name is Allison Burenheide and I’m an Animal Science major from Grand Junction, 
CO but more importantly I’m a member of the Fightin’ Texas Aggie class of 2016! 
This first semester has been full of challenges and amazing experiences! It was hard 
to be so far away from home and my family but it has gotten easier! I have become 
really involved in the Saddle and Sirloin club which is one of the biggest student 
organizations on campus! A lot of the students involved are Agriculture majors and 
we do a lot of agriculture based events and fundraisers. I have also become involved 
in Aggie Angels. This is an organization full of thirty girls who are like a student 
booster club for the men and women’s basketball team. We attend all of the home 
games and cheer them on! We also get assigned buddies who we make posters 
and goodie bags for. We also raise money for charities. This year we contributed 
to Spalding, a foster care organization, and a charity that helps with Parkinsons 
disease. I was also involved in a Texas BBQ class which was so much fun! This 
semester has been amazing! I can’t wait to see what is in store for the next couple of years! Thanks 
and Gig’ Em!

Sydney Ritter
Since starting at A&M, I feel like I have really flourished. My first semester was 
great, but flew by! I earned a 4.0, went to every football game, and met a ton of 
new friends. There is always so much to do on campus- I have gotten involved with 
Freedom Movement and am currently training to be a fitness instructor at the Rec for 
next fall! My architecture classes have been challenging but enjoyable. I can’t imagine 
being anywhere else at this time in my life, and my only fear is that the next three 
years will go by too fast! Thanks and Gig ‘em!

Jacob Seiter 
Thank you DAMC.

Sidney Ritter
DAMC Scholarship 

recipient

Austin Bennett
DAMC Scholarship 

recipient

Allison Burenheide 
vDAMC Scholarship 

recipient
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New to Denver and 
looking to make new 
friends and find out 
about the fun things 
to do in Denver? Visit 
our newly updated 
website at www.
denveraggies.com.

JOIN US ON:

Facebook  
Texas A&M Club of 
Denver

Linked In 
Denver A&M Club

If you would like 
to be added to our 
email distribution list 
to receive reminders 
about events and 
monthly email 
newsletters, please 
send us a message to 
denver.aggie@gmail.
com.

Howdy Denver Aggies!
Looking Back
What an exciting year that the Denver A&M Club had in 2012!! I would like to thank the 2012 
Officer Team for all of their hard work and dedication this past year. With their willingness we 
were able to reach out and extend our network of Aggies in the Denver Metro Area and offer 
events for Aggies to gather together and connect with new and old friends. The Denver A&M 
Club was able to triple our membership to finish the year with over 200 active members due to 
the amazing efforts of our officer team. This increase in our membership ensures that we will be 
able to continue awarding scholarships to local students heading to College Station in the fall 
and strengthen our presence in the Denver area. Our Watch Parties at the Fainting Goat were a 
huge success in our first year competing in the SEC. We averaged 115 Aggies at each game and 
filled the bar with over 230 Aggies for our Bowl game against OU. Other events that were a big 
success due to the efforts of the officer team included basketball watch parties, annual picnic, our 
first SEC picnic, Muster, Jazz in the Park, happy hours and Aggie Night at Coors Field and the 
holiday party. Thank you again to all the officer and chairs for your time, willingness to serve and 
great ideas that made 2012 such a great year for the Denver A&M Club.

I would like to also extend a huge thank you to our Board of Directors for their patience, 
guidance and support in my first year as the club president. Your willingness to help our officer 
team had such a positive impact on our sustainability as club and I appreciate all that you do to 
ensure our strong and growing presence in Denver.

What is Next
The 2013 officers are excited about strengthening our presence in the Denver area and 
continuing as a reliable resource for both existing and new aggies. Our hope will be to provide 
meaningful opportunities for Aggies to connect with new Ags as well as develop effective 
relationships with the community through volunteering and providing scholarships to future 
members of the class of 2017! 

Like many officer teams before ours, we hope to strengthen the foundation of the Denver A&M 
club by maintaining our increasing member base. With our current numbers, the club hopes 
to offer larger and possibly more scholarships to future Aggies graduation from high school in 
the immediate Denver area. We will continue to organize local events to promote meaningful 
interactions among our Aggie family such as happy hours, watch parties, family gatherings, 
Muster, picnics and volunteer opportunities.

Finally,
I would like to extend an invitation all Aggies in the area to contact me with feedback on how 
the Denver A&M can better serve our family of former students living in the Mile High City. 
To be a successful club, we need grow in the direction of the needs those that we interact with. 
So please do not hesitate to contact myself or any of the 2013 officers.

Furthermore, I would like to extend a warm welcome to Aggies that recently call Denver their 
home and I look forward to meeting you soon. And to our current residents of Denver, Howdy 
and I cannot wait to see you again.

Gig’Em
Meghan Bierman ‘02
President Denver A&M Club

Letter

from the

President
Meghan Bierman ’02

President
Denver A&M Club

Meghan
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Meet your 2012 Officers
Matt Flanagan ’90 Immediate Past President
Matt graduated from A&M in 1990 with a degree in Aerospace Engineering 
and an MBA from the University of Houston. He is a member of the 12th Man 
Foundation Champions Council and Council of Athletic Ambassadors. Matt is a 
Partner with Opportune LLP, a consulting firm focused on the energy industry.

Steve White ’92 President Elect
Steve is a career officer in the Air Force currently stationed at Headquarters Air
Force Space Command. He has lived in the Denver area off and on since 1998.
He enjoys hiking, mountain bike riding, rafting, snowboarder and having a beer 
while rooting for the Broncos

Sarah E. Spivey ’00 VP of Marketing
Sarah graduated in 2000 with a degree in Animal Science and currently works as 
a business consultant primarily in the agribusiness space. She haslived in Denver
since 2005, and served as Muster Chair, VP of Marketing as well as our current 
President Elect. Not only will you meet Sarah at many of our club events, you may 
run into her while she enjoys the many aspects of Colorado including triathlons, 
skiing, white water rafting, mountain biking, or camping.

Chad Overby ’08 – VP of Activities
Chad graduated in 2012 with a bachelor’s degree in Industrial Distribution and is 
currently working for the leading building materials distributor, ABC Supply Co. 
He took a few years off from school to discover what he wanted to do in life and 
returned with a focused career bath. Chad held officer positions at A&M which 
will help him this year and has lived in Denver since August. He loves everything 
Colorado has to offer especially skiing.

Will Hart ’01 VP of Finance
Will Hart graduated in 2001 with a Bachelors of Science in Physics. He went on 
to graduate from Gonzaga with J.D. in 2009. Will currently resides in Denver 
where he works for Hart & Hart with a focus on Corporate and Securities Law. 

Lauren Frase ’06 VP of Membership
Lauren graduated in 2006 with a degree in Mechanical Engineering. She moved 
to Denver from Houston in 2010, and she has been loving it ever since. She is 
currently working in the oil and gas industry, and in her free time, she loves to 
snowboard and explore all Denver has to offer.

Lindsey Harrell ‘12 2013 Muster Chair
Lindsey graduated in 2012 with a degree in Psychology and is currently pursuing 
her Master’s in Clinical/Mental Health Counseling at Denver Seminary. She 
also works part-time for The O Team, a real estate team at Keller Williams Real 
Estate, LLC. New to Denver, she has enjoyed exploring the city, playing in the 
mountains on the weekends, and looks forward to hiking when it gets a little 
warmer.

CLUB OPERATIONS
Club Contact Information:

Texas A&M Club of Denver

P.O. Box 3133

Denver, CO 80201

www.denveraggies.com

OFFICER CONTACT INFORMATION:

President: Meghan Bierman ’02
970.275.4815 denver.aggie@gmail.com

Immediate Past President: Matt Flanigan ‘90
denver.aggie@gmail.com

President-Elect: Steve White ‘92
denver.aggie@gmail.com

VP of Marketing: Sarah Spivey ‘00
denver.aggie@gmail.com

VP of Activities: Chad Overby ‘08 
denver.aggie@gmail.com

VP of Finance: Will Hart ‘01
denver.aggie@gmail.com

VP of Membership:  Lauren Frase ‘06
denver.aggie@gmail.com

2012 Muster Chair: Lindsey Harrell ‘00
denver.aggie@gmail.com

BOARD OF DIRECTORS: 

Jim Kast ‘80

Chuck Bradley ‘93 

Jim Reynolds

Christine Tesdall ‘89 

Amy Miller ‘94 

Chris Busch ‘95

2013 Denver Aggie officers from left: Immediate Past President Matt Flanigan, President Elect Steve White ‘92 VP Marketing Sarah Spivey ‘00, VP 
Activities Chad Overby ‘08, VP of Finance Will Hart ‘01, VP of Membership Lauren Frase ‘06, and Lindsey Harrell ‘12 2013 Muster Chair.



Muster 2012 Recap
The 2012 Muster was 
great success for the 
Denver A&M Club. 

Roger Creager made his 
Muster speaking debut 
with our club followed 
by an amazing concert 
dedicated to Muster. 

 With over 175 Denver 
Aggies in attendance, 
we were able to raise 
roughly $1,500 for our 
scholarship fund.
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2012 Holiday Party
On December 15, 2012 about 25 Denver Aggies gathered at On The Border in Denver to celebrate 
the holiday season.

SEC Picnic
The Denver A&M Club made it’s first appearance at the Annual SEC Picnic. We were welcomed 
by all the alumni with excitement and well wishes for our first season competing in the SEC.

Watch Parties
This year was by far an exciting year for Aggie Football! The 
excitement was reflected by the attendance at each of Watch Parties. 
As the season progressed, attendance steadily increased until it 
literally burst The Fainting Goat at its seams during the Alabama 
Beatdown. Next year is going to be an exciting year as our Aggies 
are currently ranked #1 in the preseason polls!

Annual Aggie Picnic
The 2012 Denver A&M Annual Picnic brought roughly 65 Aggies 
together at Eishenhower Park on June 23, 2012. The club awarded 
four scholarships to Freshmen heading to A&M in the Fall of 2012! 
The addition of Rudy’s BBQ to the picnic was such a special treat! 
Thanks Steve White for picking up the BBQ in Colorado Springs 
for us!

Membership Recruitment
Membership dues help our great club sponsor key events like Muster, the summer picnic, and our 
holiday party. Proceeds help Aggies here in Colorado with attend A&M thru our scholarship 
programs. Our goal for 2013 is to reach 300 memberships. If you have not joined the club yet or 
renewed for 2013, we need your help...Sign up today!

The
Year

In
Review

DAMC officers with Roger Creager at the 2012 Muster. 

Above: “Denver Aggies 
gather for the  
Annual DAMC Picnic and 
Freshmen Send Off



Upcoming Events
This year, the Denver A&M club will continue to host Basketball Watch Parties, Happy Hours, 
a Summer Picnic, Football Watch Parties, and our annual Christmas Party. We will also host 
various other events around town and throughout the year. For the most up-to-date information, 
be sure to check out our website (denveraggies.com), join the Facebook page (“Texas A&M Club of 
Denver”), or join our list serve. 

Networking
Denver is home to hundreds of Aggies of all ages and interests. This year we are planning events 
designed for specific groups of Aggies with common interests. Be sure to look for details on these 
exciting events as they are released.
Upcoming Events

Happy Hours
This year the Denver A&M club will be hosting Happy Hours on the first Thursday of each 
month around Denver. The Happy Hours will be hosted at different locations to hopefully make it 
easier for people attend. We aim to have them at different local breweries within the Denver area 
with the first one to be at the Breckenridge Brewery off Blake St. on Feb 7th, 2013.

Summer Picnic
Join us for our summer picnic on June 29th, 2013. There will be BBQ , games, networking, and we 
will announce our scholarship recipients. Details will be announced on the website.

Watch Parties
Watch parties for basketball and football will be held at The Fainting Goat (846 Broadway, Denver, 
CO 80203). Join us for Shiner beer, raffles, and food specials as we cheer on the Aggies as we 
continue to Beat the Hell Outta our Southeastern Conference opponents!!! E-vites will be sent out 
prior to each game. 

Christmas Party
Our annual Christmas Party will be held on December 15, 2013. Join us for dinner and holiday 
festivities. Location and additional details to be determined.

Left: On December 15, 2012 
about 25 Denver Aggies 
gathered at On The Border 
in Denver to celebrate the 
holiday season.
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Upcoming
Events

Aggie Muster 
April 21, 2013

Summer Picnic
June 29, 2013

Christmas Party
Dec. 15, 2013



Aggie
Moms

Thank you to 
Magnolia Hotel for 
their Contribution 
to Muster 2013

P A G E  8

Denver Texas Aggie Moms 
The Denver Aggie Moms Club continues to grow and thrive; providing friendship, support, 

encouragement, and assistance for mothers of students and former students of Texas A&M 

University in Colorado. We also educate club members in the traditions and history of Texas 

A&M. 

Here are some highlights of 2012 for the Denver Aggie Moms Club:

•	 We	started	the	year	by	reaching	out	to	the	family	of	Caleb	Jentsch	’13	following	his	skiing	

accident. Our moms collected needed items, gift cards, and cash for his family. Several officers 

presented	these	items	to	Deborah	Jentsch	’81	on	behalf	of	the	Denver	Aggie	Moms	Club.	

•	 Our	members	donated	$800.00	toward	the	new	Aggie	Moms	Room	which	opened	on	June	1,	

2012 in the newly renovated Memorial Student Center. 

•	 Our	members	continued	to	faithfully	use	their	King	Soopers	reloadable	gift	cards	to	earn	money	

for	our	club	treasury	and	for	book	scholarships	for	our	Aggie	students.	In	2013,	a	percentage	of	

the proceeds from the gift cards will go to our club treasury with the majority going to TAMU 

Student Organizations. 

•	 At	each	club	meeting	we	sign	birthday	cards	for	any	students	and	former	students	with	

upcoming birthdays and share “Aggie Brags” about our Aggie students and former students. We 

have an incredible group of Aggies from the state of Colorado! 

•	 At	many	of	our	meetings	we	do	a	small	craft	together	led	by	our	Meetings	Vice-President.	

•	 Twice	a	year	(in	April	and	in	November)	our	members	bring	items	for	“goody	bags”	to	be	mailed	

to their students before their spring and fall finals. We have some creative moms and some happy 

students! 

•	 At	Parents’	Weekend	in	April,	our	Co-President	Brenda	Salinas	’81	received	a	certificate	of	

recognition	on	behalf	of	Denver	Aggie	Moms	Club.	We	were	honored	for	our	68.8%	increase	in	

membership from the 2010/2011 year to the 2011/2012 year. 

•	 A	group	from	Denver	Aggie	Moms	Club	attended	the	2012	Aggie	Muster	and	the	Roger	

Creager	concert	together	at	the	Grizzly	Rose.	

•	 Our	Co-President	Marsha	Shaffer	led	us	in	the	celebration	of	our	nine	graduates	and	their	

moms	at	a	banquet	at	Pappadeaux	in	May.	Those	honored	were	Mark	Godsey	’11,	Emily	Heston	

’12,	Hilary	Ann	Nickerson	’12,	Andrew	Petering	’12,	Brandon	Sims	’12,	Ryan	Smith	’12,	

Stephanie	Wells	’12,	Maureen	Wright	’12,	and	Charles	Zheng	’12.	Each	graduate	was	given	

a	Ring	Crest	paperweight	with	his/her	class	year	as	a	gift	from	Denver	Aggie	Moms	Club.	At	

our	May	meeting	we	also	enjoyed	a	beautiful	scrapbook	assembled	by	Mitzi	Titzer	’85,	Debbie	

Perez,	and	Linda	Breedlove	of	our	2011/2012	club	year.	

•	 In	June,	we	had	our	first	ever	Officers’	Retreat	overnight	at	the	Park	Hyatt	Resort	in	Beaver	

Creek.	In	addition	to	our	Aggie	Mom	fellowship,	we	worked	hard	revising	our	bylaws,	scholarship	

guidelines, and many other club documents along with planning our calendar for the year. 

Aggie Moms contd. on page 10

Officers installed at 
the May meeting 
for 2012/2013

President 
Marsha Shaffer
Secretary
Deborah Coburn ‘82
Treasurer
Mitzi Titzer ‘85
Meetings V-P
Brenda Lueders ‘83
Membership V-P
Cherry Bull ‘86
Hospitality V-P
Linda Breedlove
Newsletter V-P 
Mary Gay ‘79
Historian V-P
Carol Edwards. 

The Magnolia Hotel in Downtown Denver has graciously donated  
one night’s stay towards Muster benefiting our scholarship fund.

At each of our Magnolia hotels, you’ll experience the comfort, personality, and style 
unlike that of trendy or branded hotels. Stylish interiors are designed with a local flair. 
Comfort is fashioned through warm personal spaces such as our lounges and restful 
rooms and suites. Complimentary amenities such as a morning breakfast service, 
evening reception, and bed time cookies yield unexpected value. Our personality 
parallels the cities we reside in. Our staff is not pretentious or overwhelming, but 
genuinely friendly and helpful.

It Feels Good Here. 
www.magnoliahotels.com
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Denver A&M Club 
2012 Calendar Year Income Statement

CATEGORY/EVENT INCOME EXPENSE NET
Christmas Party 294 .00  294 .00
SEC BBQ Income 525 .00 616 .24 91 .24
Training  64 .46 -61 .46
Printing  44 .56 -44 .56
Membership 4,538 .90  4,538 .90
Muster 4,560 .86 4,088 .51 472 .35
Newsletter  358 .20 -358 .20
Non-Profit Application  20 .00 -20 .00
PO Box  38 .00 -38 .00
Rockies Tickets 25 .00 85 .00 -60 .00
Summer Picnic  470 .48 -470 .48
Scholarship Donation 1,679 .00  1,679 .00
Silent Auction 1,458 .45  1,458 .45
T Shirts Income 725 .00 2,851 .90 -2126 .90
Web Site  13 .00 -13 .00
NET INCOME $13,806 .21 $8,647 .35 $5,158 .86

Looking for new 
ways to connect to 
local Aggies? The 
Denver A&M Club 
is on Facebook and 
LikedIn! 

Muster Speaker contd. from page 1 

was an All-District end at Stark High School. He attended college at McNeese State University in Lake 
Charles, La. There, he was a four year letterman and set school records for receiving as an end. Following 
his senior season he was named Most Valuable Lineman. R.C. received his undergraduate degree from 
McNeese and was a member of Blue Key National Honor Fraternity. He also received a Master of 
Education Administration. In 2002, he was recognized as a Distinguished Alumnus and in 2003 was 
inducted into the McNeese Athletic Hall of Fame. 

Lake Charles High School, in 1968, was the first stop in R.C.’s coaching career. He was there two 
seasons before moving to Kansas State University where he coached the 70 and 71 seasons. In 1972, 
R.C. started a long association with Texas A&M as an offensive assistant with new head coach Emory 
Bellard. In 1973, he moved over to the defensive side of the ball as defensive ends coach. Later he would 
coach the linebackers and become defensive coordinator for the 79 and 80 seasons. The next stop, in 
1981, was the University of Southern California where R.C. was the defensive coordinator under John 
Robinson. Slocum’s defense led the Pac-10 Conference that year and the team played in the Fiesta 
Bowl. In 1982, R.C. returned to Texas A&M as defensive coordinator with new head coach Jackie 
Sherrill. Prior to the 1985 season, Slocum was promoted to Assistant Head Coach. That season saw 
the Aggies lead the SWC in defense and win the conference championship. The first of three straight 
championships and foundation of the reckless style of defensive play that later led A&M’s defense to be 
called the “Wrecking Crew”. In 1989, R.C. Slocum was named head football coach at Texas A&M

He coached in the East/West Shrine All Star game, the Japan Bowl, and the Hula Bowl and has 
been involved in many charities including the Children’s Miracle Network, the Peaceable Kingdom 
Retreat for Children, the Houston Live Stock Show and Rodeo, and Special Olympics. R.C. has also 
served as a Trustee of the American Football Coaches Association and is currently the President of 
the American Football Coaches Foundation. Since 2002, R.C has served as a Special Advisor to the 
President of Texas A&M. In February 2006, Coach Slocum was inducted into the Texas Sports Hall of 
Fame. In 2012, he was inducted into the College Football Hall of Fame and was selected to be a member 
of the Horatio Alger Association of Distinguished Americans. His hobbies include golf, horseback 
riding, hunting and fishing. 

Slocum is married to the former Nel Jennings and has two sons, Shawn Slocum, an assistant football 
coach with the Green Bay Packers and John Harvey Slocum, who is in the oil field services business. Nel 
has a son, Randy Jennings who is a senior geology major at Texas A&M.

2012
Financial
Review

Texas A&M Club of Denver

Denver A&M Club

JOIN US ON



Membership
Update

INTERESTED IN MAKING A DONATION TO THE CLUB’S SCHOLARSHIP FUND? SEE PAGE 11
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Have you joined 
our main club 
e-mail list yet? Join 
and you’ll get club 
announcements 
and up-to-date 
information on 
watch parties, 
happy hours, and 
other club events. 

 Visit our newly 
updated website at 
www.denveraggies.
com.

JOIN US ON:

Facebook  
Texas A&M Club of 
Denver

Linked In  
Denver A&M Club

If you would like 
to be added to our 
email distribution list 
to receive reminders 
about events and 
monthly email 
newsletters, please 
send us a message 
to denver.aggie@
gmail.com.

Membership Update

Howdy Ags! Membership dues help our great club sponsor key events like Muster, the 
summer picnic, and our holiday party. Additionally, proceeds help Aggies from right here in 
Colorado with their college expenses thru our scholarship programs. 

Our goal for 2013 is to reach 300 memberships. If you have not joined the club yet or renewed 
for 2013, we need your help! Sign up today with your 2013 Muster Registration or at  
denveraggies.com. 

If you have any questions, please contact Lauren Frase ‘06 at  
engraggie05@gmail.com or denver.aggie@gmail.com.

Aggie Moms contd. from page 10

•	 President	Marsha	Shaffer	hosted	us	in	July	for	a	“Bevo	BBQ”	at	her	home	for	all	area	Aggie	

students, including many incoming freshmen, and their families. All new Aggie Moms are 

given a “Howdy Bag” which includes a Freshman Survival Guide with many helpful tips 

from our moms and students. 

•	 Cherry	Bull	’86	worked	hard	on	our	new	Denver	Aggie	Moms	Club	website	which	is	

denveraggiemoms.aggienetwork.com.	

•	 In	November,	we	collected	phone	cards	and	Visa	and	MasterCard	gift	cards	in	the	amount	

of	$435.00	for	Whoop!	for	Troops,	a	service	project	coordinated	by	MSC	LEAD.	We	also	

gathered	at	the	home	of	Cherry	’86	and	Robert	Bull	’85	to	watch	the	Aggies	BTHO	Sam	

Houston State.

•	 We	ended	2012	with	our	most	popular	meeting	of	the	year,	a	Christmas	ornament	

exchange	at	the	home	of	our	President	Marsha	Shaffer.	This	annual	event	is	a	Denver	Aggie	

Moms Club tradition. 

•	 We’ve	had	a	strong	start	to	2013	watching	the	Aggies	win	big	over	the	Sooners	in	the	

Cotton	Bowl	at	the	home	of	Lesli	Bishop	’92.	Our	Aggie	students	and	families	joined	us	for	

this	annual	family	social	event	over	the	Christmas	break.	

If you are interested in or want more information about the Denver Aggie Moms Club, please 

e-mail	denveraggiemoms@gmail.com	or	find	us	on	Facebook	at	www.facebook.com/groups/

denveraggiemoms.	New	members	are	welcome	at	any	time.	

Right: Denver Aggies gather 
to cheer on the Aggie Football 
Team at 2012 “Watch Parties
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DENVER A&M CLUB SCHOLARSHIP DRIVE
NAME __________________________________________________________________________________

PHONE ___________________________________ E-MAIL _________________________________________

DONATION AMOUNT ENCLOSED $ ________________________
All donations are fully tax deductible.

Mail checks to: Denver A&M Club, P.O. Box 3133, Denver, CO 80201

Note: You can also sign up online at DenverAggies.com

Membership dues help our great club sponsor key events like Muster, the summer picnic, and our holiday party. Proceeds help Ag-
gies from right here in Colorado with their college expenses thru our scholarship programs. We need your help! 

For renewals, just put your name and phone number, and any other information you want us to change in our records.

For information regarding membership, contact DAMC at

denver.aggie@gmail.com

DENVER A&M CLUB MEMBERSHIP FORM

DATE _____________________ NEW MEMBERSHIP? ______ RENEWAL? ______ (CHECK ONE)

INDIVIDUAL MEMBERSHIP $25 ______ FAMILY MEMBERSHIP $40 ______ (CHECK ONE)

NAME CLASS MAJOR

SPOUSE’S NAME CLASS MAJOR

ADDRESS CITY STATE ZIP

HOME PHONE

E-MAIL

E-MAIL

ALT PHONE

COMPANY OCCUPATION MAIN PHONE

SPOUSE’S COMPANY OCCUPATION MAIN PHONE

____ PLEASE ADD ME (AND/OR SPOUSE ____) TO THE YAHOO GROUPS E-MAIL LIST.
____ PLEASE DO NOT INCLUDE MY INFORMATION IN THE DIRECTORY

Mail checks payable to: Denver A&M Club, P.O. Box 3133, Denver, CO 80201

 NUMBER   AMOUNT
Member ____ x $24* $ _______
Non-Member ____ x $28* $ _______
Child (12 & Under) ____ x FREE* $ _______
Ceremony Only ____ x $10* $ _______
Total ____  $________

Note: You can also join and pay online with a credit card, e-check or PayPal at http://DenverAggies.com

REMEMBER–Member pricing for meals apply to all individuals and families with active memberships in 2012 & 2013.)

DENVER A&M CLUB
2013 MUSTER REGISTRATION FORM

Mail checks to: Denver A&M Club, P.O. Box 3133, Denver, CO 80201

NAME __________________________________________________________________________________

PHONE ___________________________________ E-MAIL _________________________________________

PAYMENTS MUST BE RECEIVED
NO LATER THAN 

Wednesday, APRIL 17, 2013



Denver Aggies - Where to Find Us:
website: www.denveraggies.com

facebook: Texas A&M Club of Denver

z: Denver A&M Club

Group mailing lists

 For club announcements and monthly newsletters:

  Please send an email to denver.aggie@gmail.com requesting  
  to be added to the email distribution list to receive information  
  on upcoming events and Aggie News.”

Don’t forget—

3 Sign up for Muster by April 14th

3 Renew your membership now

 to get the Muster discount

3 Donate Silent Auction items - 

 it’s tax deductible.
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